
The 15th Technical Meeting of NEAL-NET Was Held in Shanghai 

 

 The 15th Technical Meeting of NEAL-NET was held during July 6-8, 2015 in 

Shanghai, China. Delegates from Department of International Cooperation 

Ministry of Transport, Research Institute Of Highway Ministry of Transport, 

China Waterborne Transport Research Institute of MOT(WTI), LOGINK, 

Guangxi Provincial Department of Transport,  NEAL-NET Secretariat, 

technical experts of Japan and Korea , totally about 15 person attended the 

meeting. 

NEAL-NET is launched by China, Japan and South Korea to enhance the 

efficiency of regional logistics and promote trilateral trade. As an important 

component of NEAL-NET cooperation mechanism, the technical meeting is 

an effective vehicle to smooth logistics information sharing effectively. The 

15th technical meeting was held on the basis of previous meetings, focusing 

on in-depth discussion of solving technical problems and promoting the 

application. 

China, Japan and South Korea studied the NEAL-NET state information 

sharing, joint testing, Administrator Guideline, new standards definition 

specifically, exchanged ideas about the current situation where NEAL-NET 

conduct exchanges and cooperation with international organizations like 

the European Union and Asian Development Bank, and discussed the future 

direction of NEAL-NET and the need to advance potential research topics. 

Through this meeting, the three countries build consensus on expanding 

service port, enhancing the user push service, and promoting the logistics 

information sharing. Eventually, CJK signed the meeting minutes, taking a 



step toward promoting the regional logistics information sharing and 

cooperation. 
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